
 

 

KAPITI COAST DISTRICT COUNCIL 

APPLICATION FOR RESOURCE CONSENT: RM210151 – KAPITI RETAIL HOLDINGS LTD  
 
 

MINUTE 9 OF COMMISSIONER 
 

 
 

1. I have received Mr Kelly’s statement of supplementary evidence setting out the results of 
his modelling as appended to the JWS and containing the details of the Applicant’s 
proposed mitigation. This was copied to the parties on 23 May 2023. 
 

2. I now invite the transportation experts from the submitters to make comments on this 
information, and in particular to advise whether they consider the proposed mitigation 
works are acceptable in terms of the traffic growth parameters confirmed in Minute 8. 

 
3. Please provide any comments by 1 June 2022. 

 
4. I will then determine whether any further expert witness conferencing is required, and 

issue directions accordingly. 
 

 
 
 

DATED this 24th day of May 2022 
 
 
Signed by  
 

 
GM Rae, Independent Commissioner 


